
 

Newsletter for 13th June 2025 

Every lesson counts  - your child must attend school every single day for 

the best chance of success! 

 



 



1st Place – Bronze 98.2% 

2nd Place – Emerald 97.4% 

3rd Place – Ochre  96.9% 

Headteacher's Message  

 



Dear Families, 

Our Year 1 children had a great time at Think Tank on Wednesday, supporting their learning in 

history and science. Upcoming trips are Year 2 11BEFORE11 Hike and Horse riding, Year 4 trip to 

Sutton Park, Year 6 Farm visit and competitive sports events, and Year 5 visit to Birmingham Art 

Gallery. All of these trips support the learning which your child does in school as well as 

providing enrichment activities.  

Details of the next Community Fair can be found later in the newsletter. In response to 

community feedback from the Spring Fair, we have reviewed pricing for tickets and introduced 

some new activities. Please purchase tickets ahead of the day on School Money, where possible, 

to reduce queuing on the day. 

Our Year 6 pupils have filled the corridors with song and Shakespeare as they rehearse for their 

upcoming graduation performances of 'The Tempest'! Many of our children across school are 

also honing their creative skills to celebrate Windrush Day through art, so we are looking 

forward to sharing these with you before the end of term. You can find out more about 

Windrush Day at https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-

43782241 or https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/section/the-windrush/ . 

Transition Day this year is on 2nd July. Our Year 6 children will be visiting their new secondary 

school and children in school will get the chance to spend the morning with their new class 

teacher. Details of staffing and classes will be sent out by Friday 27th June. 

As the warm weather continues, please send your child to school with a filled water bottle 

daily.  Staying hydrated at any time of the year is good for the body, keeps joints, bones and 

teeth healthy, helps the blood circulate and can help children to maintain a healthy weight into 

adulthood. Being well hydrated also improves mood, memory and attention in children. 

Finally, please note that the last day of school is Friday 18th July. School is closed on 1st and 2nd 

of September 2025 for staff training days. Years 1 - 6 will start school on 3rd September. We will 

send you the 2025/26 School Calendar next week and also put it onto the website.  

Have a lovely weekend,  

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbc.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fuk-43782241&data=05|02|Rebecca.Lewis%40manorparkacademy.org|a25cfbbc5671477b885e08dda9c6495f|7c2b6a1004cc48b4b7d1df5014e5d734|0|0|638853391292374472|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=9IUZZ%2BJVSGC7w8l3TIGY7JkEcWpMqdd7Z%2Fxn2dtK%2FPM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbc.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fuk-43782241&data=05|02|Rebecca.Lewis%40manorparkacademy.org|a25cfbbc5671477b885e08dda9c6495f|7c2b6a1004cc48b4b7d1df5014e5d734|0|0|638853391292374472|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=9IUZZ%2BJVSGC7w8l3TIGY7JkEcWpMqdd7Z%2Fxn2dtK%2FPM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.blackhistorymonth.org.uk%2Fsection%2Fthe-windrush%2F&data=05|02|Rebecca.Lewis%40manorparkacademy.org|a25cfbbc5671477b885e08dda9c6495f|7c2b6a1004cc48b4b7d1df5014e5d734|0|0|638853391292409512|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=ybm6BlHdLdLHLi8xYmxXLpnKefFxXsPb4H8UqqPHXWQ%3D&reserved=0


Christine Chapman 

Headteacher 

Manor Park Summer Fair! 

 



If you need someone else to collect your child... 

 

We know that sometimes you may need someone else to collect your child at the end of the 

school day. Please make sure that: 

• The person collecting your child is older than 16 (if they are your child's sibling) and over 

18 (if they are not a sibling) 

• You inform the school before 2.30pm if someone new is collecting your child. Though we 

know other parents collect children for each other, you must let us know that you have 

given your permission 

Thank you for helping us to keep your child safe,  

Becky Lewis 

Deputy Headteacher  



Star of the Week for 'Respect' 

 

Nursery Hanaan 

Indigo Aziz 

Copper Chimdindu 

Gold Abdullah 

Aqua Salaar 

Turquoise Sharon 

Cerise Hussain 



Crimson Mary 

Ochre Tanjima 

Bronze Cairo S 

Topaz Cameron 

Ruby Yahyaa 

Teal Majda 

Emerald Nawaal 

Apply for free school meals - Important! 

 



Apply for free school meals - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Did you know that by registering your child for free school meals, you're not only ensuring they 

get a nutritious, hot meal every day but also supporting our school's funding? Every child who is 

registered for free school meals generates extra funding for the school, which we can invest 

directly back into your child's education and wellbeing. This funding helps us provide more 

resources, better learning environments, and additional support for our pupils. While all children 

in Reception, Year 1, and Year 2 (as well as those under the Mayor's Meals scheme in London) 

automatically receive free school meals, we only receive extra funding if you officially register 

your child. Please read the attached letter for information on how to apply. 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


House Points are now collected using Marvellous Me. You can see you child's individual house 

points by clicking on the 'thumbs up' button. However many 'thumbs up' they've had, this is the 

number of house points they have received in school!  

This week's winner overall is Edwards! 

 



Safeguarding and Wellbeing Update  - Generative AI  

 



 



Dates for your Diary 

 

Stay and Play Sessions  - 9.00 to 10.30am every Thursday 

Year 6 Rounders and Wheelchair Basket Ball - 16th June 

Year 6  Ninja Warrior- 23rd June 

Year 2 Hike to Sutton Park - 26th June  

Rock Steady Concert - 2.30pm 30th June 

Transition Day - 2nd July  

Year 5 Art Gallery Trip - 4th July 

Year 6 Performance - 7th July 2.00pm 

Year 6 Performance - 8th July 9.30am 

Year 2 Horse Riding - 8th/9th July  

Year 6 Farm Trip - 10th July  



Year 6 Graduation -17th July  

School Term Dates for This Year - 2024/25 

Please see the calendar below showing all of the school term dates, bank holidays and teacher 

training days for the next academic year.  

 



We are a Nut Free School! 

 



Give us a follow on Instagram! 

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/  

 

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/


If you need to report your child's absence... 

 

Please call 0121 327 1023 to report your child's absence by 9.30am 

If you need support with your child's attendance, please contact Jo Green via email at 

enquiry@manorparkacademy.org or call the school office.  
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